In the spring of 2005 we were anxiously awaiting the birth of NK M141
Kattie's babies. We had purchased Kattie, and she almost immediately gave
us Samantha and Thunderbolt. In March 2004 we used Kattie as the do-
nor doe for our flush. These 2005 babies would be her first after the flush
and hernia repair.

All was going well; Kattie (already a large doe) was getting bigger and
bigger by the day. About 15 days before her due date, we noticed she was
laying around all the time. We figured as heavy as she was with the preg-
nancy, walking just wasn't comfortable.

Knowing Ketosis (excessive ketone levels in the blood - a medical con-
dition caused by abnormally high levels of ketone bodies in the blood result-
ing from the metabolism of fats instead of carbohydrates for energy) was a
possibility, we started dosing her with Magic.

10 days before her due date, Kattie (and her 4 kids) died. The two boys
and two girls weighed a total of 28 pounds.

After her death we realized that when Kattie started laying around and
not walking, she also quit going to the water. We also realized we had not
started treating her soon enough — or aggressively enough.

Hindsight is perfect.

The day Kattie died another doe who was due in 10 days delivered a
healthy 9 pound little girl. We should have induced labor — but we had al-
ways read where kids born more than 5 days early were considered premies

Fast forward to 2006.

We purchased Melissa at a production sale in July 2005. In Seprember
2005 we bred her to a friend's buck (who was purchased at the same sale).
This combination just had to produce some fabulous kids!!

Melissa, who would turn 2 on 9 February 2006 and who had never
kidded, was a large-framed doe. Her due date was 13 February. So on
22 January, approximately 3 weeks before her due date, we gave her the
pre-kidding shots of BoSe (because we are in a selenium deficient area),
Covexin 8, Super Poly Bac B Somnus (to protect against pneumonia), and
Vitamin A,DE. On the same date we trimmed her hooves — but not very
close.

After Melissa returned to the barn, we noticed she was lifting her front
feet as though they hurt. We were sure we hadn't trimmed too closely. The
next couple days Melissa always looked like her feet pained her. We didn't
notice if she was eating as usual; Melissa was in such good shape we weren't
really concerned about her. But by Wednesday she appeared to be walking
on egg shells. Something more needed to be done.

‘We took her temperature; it was normal. We started bringing her into
the feed room so she could eat whatever she wanted uninterrupted (well,
as uninterrupted as one can be with 5 little kids bouncing off the walls of
the feed room). We checked her feet again to make sure we hadn't missed
something. And that was when we noticed how swollen her legs were.

Ketosis! It appeared that aggressive treatment was necessary. We im-
mediately started giving her Magic!

We contacted a friend (Coni Ross) who suggested we give her Calcium
Gluconate just in case she had hypocalcaemia and needed a calcium boost.
Our friend also suggested we give her a scoop of corn to increase her sugar
level and give her energy. We were also reminded to give her Calf Pac (a
probiotic) to keep her rumen functioning properly. And we were instructed
to feed her all the alfalfa hay we could get her to eat.

Unlike Kattie, Melissa continued to go out to the hay field with the rest
of the herd every day. Since she appeared to be in a slightly weakened state,

KETOSIS or PREGNANCY TOXEMIA
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we decided to keep
her in the creeper at
night where the oth-
ergoats couldn'tbear
her up (something °
the others wouldn't
consider doing if she
felt good becauseshe
was among the larg-
est of our does). By
being in the creeper
with everybody
else locked out, she
would be able to eat all she wanted whenever she wanted; and she could
have corn which the rest of our herd is not fed. We were able to put water
in the creeper so she could have plenty of fresh water to drink whenever she
needed it.

By Sunday we were getting more concerned. We had added Dextrose
and cranberry juice to our list of things to give Melissa, as we noted she
wasn't drinking much of her water and she wasn't eating any of the feed/
corn we had out for her. And she was losing weight. Her temperature was
normal at 103.

When we noticed the 2 inch string of fluid, we decided to call our vet,
Dr. Whyatt Galbraith, who said he would be right out. We did not want her
to go into labor so soon.

The first thing he noticed about her was the rattle in her chest. Pneu-
monia. He gave her an antihistamine shot along with Banamine for pain.
In addition, we gave her Nuflor for the respiratory discomfort. He agreed
with our treatment with the Magic, Keto Gel, and Calcium Gel - and also
agreed she needed more in the way of nutrients. He proceeded to tube her
with ¥ bottle of 50% Dextrose, V2 bottle of Pedialyte, and about 8 oz. of
water. He drew blood to check her sugar level; it was 40; the minimum for
a goat is 60.

We repeated the antihistamine, Banamine, and Nuflor on Monday —
along with all her other items.

Melissa continued to go out into the field during the day to graze/
browse (although at this time of year there isn't much of either in Tennes-
see). She no longer seemed to be walking on egg shells and was getting
around pretty good. Tuesday evening she had a 12 inch string of mucus; we
were concerned that birth was imminent and carried our stash of old, but
clean, towels to the barn to be ready. We were still very concerned because
she was still 13 days away from her due date.

Wednesday Melissa went out with the herd as normal, but she no lon-
ger could keep up with them and had a hard time getting back to the barn.
She was going downhill fast, and we were at a loss as to what else we could
do for her.

So, the vet was summoned again. He suggested we start her on an IV
and induce labor if we wanted to save Melissa. He arrived at 8 p.m.; Melissa
was already in labor without being induced. But she was so weak by this
time, she could not push to move the babies into the birth canal. By 9 pm.
Watt was able to deliver triplets— 2 girls and 1 boy. Unfortunately all three
were born dead.

He started the IV (lactate ringers, 1000 mL) at 9 with a fairly fast drip.
He also gave her an antibiotic and a shot for pain. She never flinched.
Under his direction, we hooked up a heat lamp because he felt she would






